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BOARD OF SELECTMEN
  AGENDA 

January 11, 2011
7:00 p.m. 

 Broadcast Studio

SELECTMEN'S MEETING

1)  Call to order.

2)  Minutes of previous meeting dated December 14, 2010

3)  New business.

a) Proposed Raymond Revitalization Committee- Wayne Holmquist

b) Biennial Appointment Registrar of Voters- Town Clerk Louise Lester

c) Public Hearing: New Liquor License Application JD's Firehouse Grill, 1227 Roosevelt 
Trail (Former Roscoe's location), Jason & Dawn Greenleaf- Town Clerk Louise Lester

d) Discussion of CMP Smart Meters Program- Chairman Joe Bruno

e) Request to Use Town Property for Annual Sebago Lake Rotary Club Maine Derbyfest 
2011- Tom Noonan

f) Discussion Regarding Legal Services- Town Manager Don Willard

4)  Old (unfinished) business.

a) Project Canopy Update- Forester Greg Foster

a) Update on Tax Acquired Properties- Town Manager Don Willard

5) Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 405(6)(A): Town Manager Evaluation

6)  Public Comment This agenda item is for the public to bring attention to any issues and concerns for 
future Board of Selectmen meetings.

7)  Town Manager Report and Communications.

a) Confirm date for next meetings: 
• Tentative (if necessary) Tuesday, January 25, 2011 
• Tuesday, February 8, 2011

 
8)   Selectmen Communications. This agenda item is for the general discussion of non-agenda items 
by the Board of Selectmen, and for the purpose of introducing future topics for discussion. No action will be 
taken.

The Selectmen may take items out of order at their discretion.
Board of Selectmen Agenda, January 11, 2011
Deadline for next Agenda: January 28, 2011
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a) Raymond to Host Seven Town Regional Greenprint Meeting: 
Thursday, January 20, 2011 at 6:00pm

9)   Fiscal Warrants – Payroll and Appropriation Warrants – January 11, 2011

10)  Adjournment.

The Selectmen may take items out of order at their discretion.
Board of Selectmen Agenda, January 11, 2011
Deadline for next Agenda: January 28, 2011
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BOARD OF SELECTMEN
  AGENDA 

January 11, 2011
7:00 p.m. 

 Broadcast Studio

SELECTMEN'S MEETING

1)  Call to order.

2)  Minutes of previous meeting dated December 14, 2010

3)  New business.

a) Proposed Raymond Revitalization Committee- Wayne Holmquist

Local businessman/realtor and former member of the Town's Comprehensive Plan Implementation 
Committee, Wayne Holmquist, will address the Board of Selectmen on a proposed private sector 
committee empaneled to help support Raymond economic development and redevelopment. This 
committee, which would not be a Town committee but rather an independent and volunteer citizen 
effort, would meet periodically with the Selectmen to exchange ideas and  information toward the 
shared goal of improving the business environment and economic viability of our community. 

The impetus for forming this committee came from discussions between Selectman Sam Gifford 
and  Mr. Holmquist. Some thoughts about the form of the committee are in the ePacket in the form 
of a correspondence to Selectman Gifford from Mr. Holmquist. At the meeting Mr. Holmquist will 
outline his thoughts and possibilities for this new economic development initiative. There is also 
program outline attached to the ePacket which provides suggested steps to move the committee and 
process forward. Mr. Holmquist is not seeking and does not require any Town approvals. 

b) Biennial Appointment Registrar of Voters- Town Clerk Louise Lester

Every two years, the Board of Selectmen must appoint a Registrar of Voters. For the past two year 
period, Town Clerk, Louise Lester, has served in this capacity. The Town Manager is recommending 
reappointment of Town Clerk Louise Lester to this position. 

c) Public Hearing: New Liquor License Application JD's Firehouse Grill, 1227 Roosevelt 
Trail (Former Roscoe's location), Jason & Dawn Greenleaf- Town Clerk Louise Lester

All life safety, building code and fire protection inspections have been completed and corrective 
actions, if necessary, taken. Fire Inspector Craig Messinger and Code Enforcement Officer Chris 
Hanson are recommending approval of this liquor license. The building is fully compliant with all 
applicable code issues and therefore suitable for the intended use. Public comment will be taken on 
this new application. 

d) Discussion of Central Maine Power (CMP) Smart Meter Program- Chairman Joe 
Bruno

Chairman Joe Bruno received an inquiry from a Raymond citizen, requesting that the Board of 

The Selectmen may take items out of order at their discretion.
Board of Selectmen Agenda, January 11, 2011
Deadline for next Agenda: January 28, 2011
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Selectmen have a discussion over Central Maine Power's intended installation of Smart Meters for 
electric utility use management within the community. Detailed information has been obtained 
from the following sources on this topic and is included in the ePacket for review: Central Maine 
Power; Elisa Boxer-Cook, Environmentalist; and Town of Cape Elizabeth. The 
intent of this discussion is to gauge Selectmen interest in exploring and/or pursuing any possible 
future actions. 

e) Request to Use Town Property for Annual Sebago Lake Rotary Club Maine Derbyfest 
2011- Tom Noonan, Director

Chevrolet Derbyfest organizer Tom Noonan of the Sebago Lake Rotary Club will be providing 
program information and a specific request for the utilization of certain Raymond public facilities to 
support the upcoming event scheduled for February 26-28 and March 12-13, 2011. A copy of Mr. 
Noonan's application/request is attached to the e-packet. Town staff will be in attendance at the 
meeting to discuss any potential impacts or concerns.

f) Discussion Regarding Legal Services- Town Manager Don Willard

Longtime Town Attorney Chris Vaniotis recently announced, via email to the Town Manager, that 
he intends to retire at the end of March, 2011. The Town Manager is recommending that the Town 
continue to engage the services of Bernstein Shur Sawyer & Nelson and use attorney Shauna 
Mueller. Ms.  Mueller has worked with the Town previously and successfully on land use issues, 
which has been the Town's primary area of legal concern and need. 

By selecting an attorney with the Bernstein Shur (BSSN) practice with excellent qualifications but 
less tenure, the Town will realize a substantial savings in the per hour cost of services for the 
principle legal contact and will also have the advantage of being able to utilize the range of 
municipal and other specialized attorneys in the  legal firm's practice, as necessary. The Town 
Manager is recommending the appointment of Ms. Mueller as Town Attorney on a trial basis for 
a six month term at the conclusion of current Town Attorney Vaniotis' full time employment at 
BSSN. After this trial period, a permanent appointment can be decided upon.  Attorney Vaniotis 

wanted to assure the Selectmen that although he would be retiring, he would also be “of Counsel” to BSSN 
and available, on a consulting basis, to the Town on any outstanding and new issues as necessary. 

4)  Old (unfinished) business.

a) Project Canopy Update- Forester Greg Foster

Forester Greg Foster will provide an update regarding his and the Town Manager's work in 
preparing materials for the potential Project Canopy application. The Town Manager is 
recommending that the Town engage Mr. Foster on a sole source basis to complete work on the 
Town's Project Canopy Grant Application and to assist with the implementation grant  funds with 
Town staff, if successful. 

a) Update on Tax Acquired Properties- Town Manager Don Willard

Town Manager Don Willard will provide an update on the ongoing progress made in selling those 
properties that have become tax acquired and do not have any recovery payment arrangements 
being made by the prior owners. 

5) Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 405(6)(A): Town Manager Evaluation

The Selectmen may take items out of order at their discretion.
Board of Selectmen Agenda, January 11, 2011
Deadline for next Agenda: January 28, 2011
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6)  Public Comment 
This agenda item is for the public to bring attention to any issues and concerns for future Board of 
Selectmen meetings.

7)  Town Manager Report and Communications.

a) Deadline for Receipt of Proposals for Management of Raymond Beach was January 7, 
2011.

The Town Manager will briefly update the Board of Selectmen on the proposals received.

b) Confirm date for next meetings: 
• Tentative (if necessary) Tuesday, January 25, 2011 
• Tuesday, February 8, 2011

 
8)   Selectmen Communications:

This agenda item is for the general discussion of non-agenda items by the Board of Selectmen, and 
for the purpose of introducing future topics for discussion. No action will be taken.

a) Raymond to Host Seven Town Regional Greenprint Meeting: 
Thursday, January 20, 2011 at 6:00pm at Raymond Broadcast Studio

9)   Fiscal Warrants – Payroll and Appropriation Warrants – January 11, 2011

10)  Adjournment.

The Selectmen may take items out of order at their discretion.
Board of Selectmen Agenda, January 11, 2011
Deadline for next Agenda: January 28, 2011
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Town of Cape Elizabeth 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

Resolution 
November 8, 2010  

Installation of "Smart Meters" in Cape Elizabeth 
 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, by the Cape Elizabeth Town Council, in Town Council assembled that, 
 
WHEREAS, on February 25, 2010, by Order in Docket No. 2007-2150, the State of Maine 
Public Utilities Commission approved the request of Central Maine Power Company (CIi4P) 
to install advanced metering infrastructure (AMI), which includes replacing existing electric 
meters with so-called "smart meters;" and, 
 
WHEREAS, the Town Council understands that CMP has begun installing the smart meters 
in Greater Portland and, 
 
WHEREAS, citizens of Cape Elizabeth have expressed concerns about the installation of 
smart meters relating to health concerns and privacy, and  
 
WHEREAS,  The Town Council understands the Public Utilities Commission, in approving 
the AMI program, did not consider possible health impacts or give adequate consideration to 
privacy concerns; and 
 
WHEREAS, the meters will be installed on private property and many homeowners and 
businesses have no knowledge of the planned installation,  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED, as follows: 
 
1. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council urges CMP not to install, for a period not less than 
ninety (90) days, any smart meters, repeaters, antennas and any related wireless equipment in 
Cape Elizabeth until CMP has provided local residents additional information on the planned 
installation 
 
2. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council urges the Maine Public Utilities Commission to provide 
an appropriate mechanism and forum for local residents to voice their positions for or against 
smart meters before any smart meters are installed in Cape Elizabeth.  
 
3. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council urges CMP to modify its AMI program to provide that 
individuals may choose not to have wireless smart meters installed on their properties or use 
hardwire types.  
 
Approved : November 8, 2010 
At Cape Elizabeth, Maine  
6 Yes, 0 No and 1 Recusal  
 



11/10/10 

Resolution asks 90-day moratorium on CMP 'smart meter' 
installation 

The Town Council has formally asked Central Maine Power and the Maine Public Utilities 
Commission to postpone further installation of wireless "Smart Meters" in Cape Elizabeth until the 
utility provides residents more information on the installations. 

CMP obtained permission to install the new meters, high-tech devices with the capability of sending 
information about customer electricity usage via radio waves, from the Maine PUC in February.

A resolution passed by the Town Council Nov. 8, 201 asks CMP and the Maine PUC for a minimum 
90-day moratorium on continued installation, and for the PUC to provide a forum for residents to voice 
their opinions before continuing. The resolution also asks that Cape Elizabeth customers be allowed to 
"opt out" of the program in favor of a hard-wired meter.

Lack of information about the long term effects of exposure to wireless radiation prompted some 
residents to ask the Town Council to pass the resolution.

Elisa Boxer, a Scarborough resident who grew up in Cape Elizabeth, read a letter from Cape resident 
and pediatrician Karen Emery. "I do not believe we should install the smart meters and wait for the 
science to conclusively show no risk, because by then it will be too late," Boxer read.

Boxer's name leads a list of complainants against the utility filed with the PUC. The complaint includes 
a similar resolution, also calling for a 90-day moratorium, passed by the Town of Scarborough,on Oct. 
20, 2010.

Cottage Farms Road resident Sara Merrill told councilors she also believed more information was 
needed before CMP is allowed to proceed with smart meters. She said no one has been able to quantify 
how much radiation comes from short "bursts" from the meters. "It may be perfectly safe for us but I 
just don't think we have hard numbers," she said.

The four residents addressing the council listed health concerns, but John Carroll, representing Central 
Maine Power, said the technology, and the health risk, is similar to kinds that are already installed in 
Cape Elizabeth schools and municipal buildings. 

The smart meters represent a leap in technology comparable to the telegraph being replaced by the 
iPhone, he said. The advanced technology will ultimately benefit consumers by providing real-time 
information on energy usage, plus help the environment by easing peak usage and eliminating 2 million 
miles of driving done by CMP meter readers annually.

No one speaking Nov. 8 claimed to be a health expert, but councilors voted 6-0 to adopt the resolution 
mostly to help protect the individual's right to control what happens in their homes. "I think this needs 
to be taken seriously by CMP that there are people in the town who don't want their homes touched," 
said Town Councilor Penny Jordan. "Somehow we need to get that point across," she said.

The resolution will be forwarded to the utility and will be filed with the Public Utilities Commission.

http://capeelizabeth.com/council_packets/2010/11-08-2010/final%20PUC_Complaint_10-25-10%5B1%5D.doc


11/18/10 

Residents invited to Scarborough forum with CMP on 'smart 
meters' 

Cape Elizabeth residents are invited to Scarborough for a public forum with Central Maine Power on 
the utility's new "smart meters". 

The forum is scheduled for 7 p.m. Monday, Nov. 29, 2010 in the Scarborough town council chamber, in 
the Scarborough municipal building located at 259 U.S. Route 1. 

Residents of South Portland have also been invited to the forum to discuss the new smart meters. CMP 
has started to upgrade their metering technology, installing new meters at homes and businesses to 
relay information about power usage using radio waves. 

Some residents have expressed concern about the effect the technology may have on health, and on 
personal privacy. 

Members of the Cape Elizabeth Town Council have also been invited to attend the forum. 

http://www.scarborough.me.us/
http://www.cmpco.com/


12/02/10 

Clarification: Town Council resolution on CMP 'smart meters' 
has no force of law 

Town Manager Michael McGovern has issued an announcement clarifying the Town Council's recent 
resolution regarding installation of "smart meters". 

"Many citizens have called the Town Hall regarding the installation of smart meters by 
Central Maine Power Company. Many of the callers believe the Town Council enacted a 
moratorium on the installation of the meters.

"On Nov. 8, 2010, the Town Council adopted a resolution urging CMP not to install, for a 
period not less than ninety (90) days, any smart meters, repeaters, antennas and any related 
wireless equipment in Cape Elizabeth until CMP has provided local residents additional 
information on the planned installation. 

"Please note that the operative language is 'urging CMP.' The resolution does not have the 
force of law.

"The Town of Cape Elizabeth has no jurisdiction over the installation of smart meters. 
Utility regulation is undertaken by the State. The Maine Public Utilities Commission is 
considering a petition from Scarborough residents asking the PUC to review their earlier 
decision in favor of the program. On Nov. 29, 2010, the PUC gave the lead petitioner from 
Scarborough a period of 21 days to file additional information before the PUC considers 
whether to reopen the earlier approval.

"CMP has the right to install a smart meter replacing your current meter. If residents do not 
wish them to do so, CMP is honoring such requests at this time. However, unless 
proactively tell them not to install a smart meter, they will do so.

"If you do not wish a smart meter installed at this time, you may wish to tape a small note 
to your existing meter stating, 'Please do not install a smart meter.' Sign the note and you 
may also wish to photograph the note with your phone camera or another camera if you 
wish to prove that the note was there. Please do not block the meter readout dials."

Michael McGovern
Town Manager

http://www.capeelizabeth.com/news/2010/smart%20meter%20resolution%20approved%20November%208%202010%20Cape%20Elizabeth%20.pdf


Hi Danielle!
Thanks so much for your kind words and your interest.
 
Check out our website www.smartmetersafety.com
 
also www.emfsafetynetwork.org click on the tab: "are smart meters smart?"
 
And if you are looking for anything specific on any of the areas of concern, I would be happy to help 
provide it! You can always give me a call, too!
Elisa
885-5556

http://www.smartmetersafety.com/
http://www.emfsafetynetwork.org/








Subject: Retirement Plans
Date: Thu, 30 Dec 2010 16:01:50 -0500

From: Chris Vaniotis <cvaniotis@bernsteinshur.com>
To: <donald.willard@raymondmaine.org>

CC: <chris.hanson@raymondmaine.org>, "Hugh Coxe" 
<hcoxe@newenglandplanning.com>

Dear Don,

 
As we approach the new year, I wanted to let you know about some changes in the works within 
the Municipal Practice Group at Bernstein Shur.  At the end of March 2011, I plan to retire from 
the fulltime practice of law and assume “of counsel” status with the law firm.  Essentially that 
means that I will be taking on more of an advisory and consulting role, while the other lawyers in 
the group will be doing most of the hands-on work.  When that transition occurs, our practice 
group leader, Rob Crawford, will become the primary contact for the Town of Raymond.

 
This is very much a personal decision.  For years my wife and I have dreamed of roaming the 
country in a motor home, and we have concluded that now is the time, while we are still relatively 
young and healthy enough to enjoy it.  So sometime next spring, we will turn the key and start 
the journey.

 
While this will be a major change for me, it will not have a significant impact on how Bernstein 
Shur delivers services to the Town of Raymond.  I am fully confident that you will continue to get 
everything you expect from the Bernstein Shur municipal group.  Paul Frinsko, Geoff Hole, Lee 
Bragg, Pat Scully, Rob Crawford, Amanda Meader, Shana Cook Mueller and Phil Saucier, together 
with lawyers in other practice areas within Bernstein Shur, have the collective experience, 
knowledge and skills to meet all the Town’s legal needs.  And thanks to the magic of the internet, 
I will be available by e-mail and telephone to consult with my municipal group colleagues even 
while on the road, so that my “institutional knowledge” will remain available. 

 
Professionally, it has been a privilege to serve as counsel for the Town of Raymond for so many 
years.  Personally, it has been a real pleasure to work with you.  I will miss my interactions with 
you and all the good people at the Town Office.

 

Rob Crawford and I extend an invitation to you to join us for lunch one day soon, so we can answer 
any questions you might have about the transition.  Give me a call or send me an e-mail, and we will 
find a time and place convenient for you.
Chris Vaniotis

Bernstein Shur

100 Middle Street

PO Box 9729

Portland, ME 04104-5029

207 774-1200 main

207 774-1127 facsimile

mailto:cvaniotis@bernsteinshur.com
mailto:hcoxe@newenglandplanning.com
mailto:chris.hanson@raymondmaine.org
mailto:donald.willard@raymondmaine.org


Subject: Transition plans
Date: Tue, 4 Jan 2011 16:58:42 -0500

From: Chris Vaniotis 
<cvaniotis@bernsteinshur.com>

To: <donald.willard@raymondmaine.org>

Dear Don,

 

Thanks for calling this afternoon to wish me well with my retirement plans; I really appreciate it.

 

Our conversation left me rethinking my e-mail to you last week and it occurred to me that it was a little 
presumptuous of me to suggest which lawyer in the Bernstein Shur Municipal Practice Group would 
become the primary attorney for the Town of Raymond.  I wanted to reassure you that Raymond would 
not be left without a designated contact person.  However, who becomes that primary contact is the 
client’s choice, not ours.

 

One alternative to consider would be to designate one of the younger people in our group as the person 
to call with questions, with that intake attorney then able to seek advice from the more senior lawyers 
on an as-needed basis.  That can be a very efficient model for the delivery of legal services.  I know 
that Shana Mueller has handled land use matters for the Town.  And our newest attorney, Phil Saucier, 
has a background in planning, zoning and state government and is focusing his practice on land use.

 

Our goal is to deliver services in a way which works for the Town of Raymond, and we will be glad to 
discuss all the options for doing so with the Town.
Chris Vaniotis

Bernstein Shur

100 Middle Street

PO Box 9729

Portland, ME 04104-5029

207 774-1200 main

207 774-1127 facsimile

cvaniotis@bernsteinshur.com

www.bernsteinshur.com

Portland, ME | Augusta, ME | Manchester, NH

Confidentiality notice:  This message is intended only for the person to whom addressed in the text above and may 
contain privileged or confidential information.  If you are not that person, any use of this message is prohibited.  We 
request that you notify us by reply to this message, and then delete all copies of this message including any contained in 
your reply.  Thank you.
 
IRS notice:  Unless specifically indicated otherwise, any tax advice contained in this communication (including any 
attachments) was not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, for the purpose of (a) avoiding tax-related 
penalties under the Internal Revenue Code, or (b) promoting, marketing, or recommending to another party any 
transaction or matter addressed herein.

mailto:cvaniotis@bernsteinshur.com
http://www.bernsteinshur.com/
mailto:cvaniotis@bernsteinshur.com
mailto:donald.willard@raymondmaine.org
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Description of Proposed Raymond Forest Management Plan

The Town of Raymond has two forested propertied, totaling approximately 220 acres. Each of these 
properties. At one time, each of these properties contained the Town's landfill, both of which are now 
closed and monitored for discharge. Approximately 190 acres are forested. It is the desire of the 
Raymond Board of Selectmen to properly manage the forested sections of these properties, both of 
which are with the Presumpscot watershed (see map).

Multiple goals ate the desire of the Raymond Selectmen, which include the following:
1. Wisely manage the parcels for the protection of natural resources, including water, plants 

and animals.
2. Conduct cultural forestry practices that enhance the quality and health of existing and future 

forests.
3. Demonstrate the capability of good forestry that generates income to pay the cost of owning 

and maintaining property, as well as the protection of the resources mentioned above.
4. Produce pertinent information about these forested parcels for Raymond residents and 

others for educational purposes.
5. Consider conducting per-commercial cultural forestry practices, including thinning, 

weeding, and pruning. These practices may be conducted by volunteer and/or be paid for 
with the proceeds from timber sales or other municipal funds. 

6. Leave these parcels open for examination by any group or individual that wants to view 
commercially managed forests. 

7. Establish or locate existing property lines and maintain them on a regular basis. 

Creating a forest management plan is the first step to attaining these goals. Examining these parcels by 
conducting timber inventory will reveal the condition of each forest type and respective cultural 
treatment necessary for proper forest management. Important features of the property, including 
mapping of surface drainage, wildlife habitat, archaeological sites and other potential issues will be 
addressed as the arise during the inventory process. Consideration to accessing the property with timber 
harvesting equipment will be addressed in terms of minimizing soil disturbance and reducing or 
eliminating sedimentation entering the Presumpscot watershed. This can be accomplished by 
anticipating drainage crossing and minimizing the number of drainage crossings. In addition, it will be 
addressed if constructed crossings, ie. Skidder bridges, are necessary. 

The Raymond Selectmen also acknowledge the importance of producing quality timber for the periodic 
sales to generate income. Timber sales are the only a viable source of income that pays the cost of all 
demands for the maintenance of Open Space property. While the purpose of wise forest management 
for Project Canopy is to protect the watershed, it is equally important to grow quality trees with the 
intent of selling them to cover the costs of boundary line maintenance, constructing water crossings, as 
well as constructing properly drained access roads and landings, among other things. 

The timber inventory and resulting culture recommendation for each forest type are intended to create a 
long term, sustainable forest that generates periodic income. This will be achieved, while, at the same 
time, maintaining quality Open Space and quality cover to protect the Presumpscot watershed. 



Do however put Thursday January 20 on your calendar 6-7:30 pm at the Broadcast 
Studio as it is our turn to host the 7 town regional Greenprint meeting. Bill and I have 
attended a number of them over the past year and the January meeting will focus on putting 
the completed Greenprint plan (when done in April 2011) into action.
 
Danielle - holler at Bill Fraser or me if any conflicts with that Jan 20 date at the studio - 
thanks.
 
Have a great holiday and we'll hope to see you Jan 20.
 
jbr
 
 
 
 
----- Original Message ----- 
From: Lisa Preble 
To: Lisa Preble 
Sent: Thursday, December 16, 2010 4:37 PM
Subject: Next Lake Region Greenprint Meeting - mark your calendars! -Reply requested

Dear Lake Region Greenprint Stakeholders and Steering Committee Members,
We're having our next Greenprint meeting on Thursday, January 20 from 6:00 - 7:30 PM at the Town 
of Raymond's Broadcast Studio on Rt. 85 (just past Jordan Small Middle School).  We'll focus on 
setting regional action priorities to turn the Greenprint goals into reality, as well as get an update on 
mapping. We'll use keypad voting as part of our action plan discussion.   
Please RSVP by replying to this message or calling Lisa Preble at 207-772-7424, Ext. 5.
Attached are the notes from the last meeting.  Thanks for your participation and great ideas! 
Happy Holidays,
Carrie Walia (Loon Echo Land Trust, 647-4352) and Jim Gooch (The Trust for Public Land, 772-7424)
 

mailto:Lisa.Preble@tpl.org
mailto:Lisa.Preble@tpl.org


Lake Region Greenprint:  A Community Partnership 
Stakeholder Meeting Summary 

November 18, 2010 
Sebago Town Office 

 
Meeting Participants 
Ann Farley, Sebago Katie Dunn, Denmark 
Terry Rhoads, Demark Larry Anton, Naples 
Christine Powers, Naples Kirsten Ness, Portland Water District 
Jim Krainin, Naples Jerry Holt, Sebago, LELT 
Grant Plummer, Casco Allene Westleigh, Denmark 
Joanne Harbourt, Denmark Tracy Weber, PROP 
Phil Lowe, Sebago Chad Thompson, Portland Water District 
Nadia Hermos, Casco John Rand, Raymond 
Bill Fraser, Raymond Eric Dibner, Casco, LELT 
Bethany Atkins, Beginning with Habitat Mark Van Winkle, Raymond, LELT 
David Ehrman, LEA, MPO Jon Evans, Bridgton, LELT 
Connie Cross, Casco, LELT, LEA Richard Wohlenberg, Denmark 
Heather Rorer, Bridgton, LELT  
 
Conveners/presenters: 
Carrie Walia, Loon Echo Land Trust 
Jim Gooch, The Trust for Public Land 
Brenda Faber, The Trust for Public Land 
Mitchel Hannon, The Trust for Public Land 
 
Stakeholder Meeting Summary 
Carrie Walia and Jim Gooch provided a brief project overview and outlined progress to date. 
 
Greenprint Goal Map Review 
Brenda Faber and Mitchel Hannon reviewed priority maps for the following Greenprint Goals: 

• Protect Water Resources 
• Preserve Plant and Animal Habitat 
• Preserve Working Farms and Forests 
• Protect Scenic Views 
• Protect and Enhance Existing Trails 
• Maintain Small Town Character 
• Provide Recreation 

 
Brenda explained that an internet mapping site will be provided that will allow interactive access 
to all stakeholders for detailed map review, query, and printing. 
 
Discussion topics included goal definition refinements, data sources, modeling methodology, 
criteria weighting assumptions, and Technical Advisory Team recommendations.  Participants 
also spent time providing written comments directly on the maps.  The following is a summary 
of stakeholder comments and feedback: 



 
General Comments and Recommendations 

• Colors on maps are hard to distinguish between high and moderate priorities. 
• Make criteria weights more consistent between goals … scale as percentages. 

 
Protect Water Resources 

• Confirmed that areas contributing to public surface water supplies outside of the study 
area were considered in map priority areas. 

• The analysis did not include private wells, because data does not exist.  It was suggested 
that a project action item might be to encourage development of this dataset.  However, 
someone else pointed out that the importance of such a dataset would not be critical to 
this study since wells (not in current dataset) tend to be for individual residential homes. 

• Suggested that an action item for protecting water resources include consideration of 
towns that are working on specific ordinances and zoning for water protection beyond 
current shoreland zoning.  This might provide an opportunity for potential collaboration 
between towns. 

• There was also a specific map notation regarding the location of the Denmark wellhead 
protection area. 

 
Preserve Plant and Animal Habitat 

• There was a specific map markup regarding location of mountain laurel growth in 
Denmark. 

 
Protect Scenic Views 

• There was a recommendation to add an additional criterion:  Wooded roads along major 
transportation corridors. 

• Hacker’s Hill/Quaker Ridge is uniquely important in the region -- needs to show as 
higher priority on maps. 

• There was a specific map markup regarding the label for “Pleasant Mountain.” 
• There was also a specific map markup suggesting an additional view point at the Naples 

Causeway for criterion: “Views from Roads” (can see White Mountains from here). 
 
Protect and Enhance Existing Trails 

• There were specific map markups regarding water access additions and corrections. 
 
Maintain Small Town Character 

• Suggest changing the name of this goal to better reflect the emphasis on village centers. 
• Consider changing weights so that analysis is not so biased towards higher population 

areas. 
• There were also map markups regarding specific locations. 

 
Provide Recreation 

• There is no public lakeshore access to Brandy Pond.  Why isn’t entire lakeshore shown as 
a “gap” for public access? …. The Greenprint model identifies “gaps” where there is no 
public water access within 1 mile.  There is public access within 1 mile of Brandy Pond 



on north Trickey Pond, Long Lake, and in Sebago Lake State Park. Therefore, only the 
portions of Brandy Pond that are not within 1 mile of other lakeshore access are 
identified as gaps. 

• Don’t include marinas (where users must pay) as public access locations. 
• There were also map markups regarding the specific location of town beaches and 

additional public access locations. 
 
 
Goal Weighting:  Creation of a Regional Priorities Map 
Stakeholders then participated in an interactive weighting exercise to combine greenprint goal 
maps into an overall regional priorities map.  Several weighting iterations, accompanied by map 
review and in-depth discussion, resulted in the following prioritization of Greenprint goals for 
the Lake Region Community.  In addition to the individual goal maps, an overall map will be 
created that reflects these regionalpriorities. 
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20% Protect Water Resources 
18% Preserve Plant and Animal Habitat 
15% Preserve Working Farms and Forests 
14% Protect Scenic Views 
11% Protect and Enhance Existing Trails 
12% Maintain Small Town Character 
10% Provide Recreation 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next stakeholder meeting will be in late January 2011.  The purpose will be to discuss 
implementation of Greenprint action items. 



401 Webbs Mills Road
Raymond, Maine 04071

207.655.4742
Fax 207.655.3024

Memorandum

Date: January 7, 2011

To: Don Willard, Town Manager

From: Danielle Loring

Re: Tax Acquired Property Sale

Currently there are only three properties left for bid:

• 0 Daggett Drive, Map 006, Lot 006 which has 5.83 acres and partially constructed building
• 0 Boulder Road, Map 041, Lot 050 which has 0.12 acres
• 0 Valley Road, Map 013, Lot 045 which has 15 acres

Information and bid forms are available at the Town Office. Though people can receive information about 
the amount back owed taxes, we are asking that they make bids based on the relative value of the property. 
10% of the bid, in the form of certified check, is due at the time that the bid is submitted and will be 
returned if the bid is not chosen. Chosen bidders have 15 days to pay off their bid, minus the deposit, or else 
their bid and their deposit are forfeit. 

Bids are due at the Town Office by 3:00pm on Friday, January 14, 2011.
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